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Dear Beatitudes Family, 

With reported cases of coronavirus rising in the United States and the Trump administration’s declaration that the virus 

is a public health emergency, I want to assure you that Beatitudes Campus has been working diligently for the past 

weeks to prepare strategically for a potential spread of the virus. 

We have assembled our emergency preparedness and operations teams and detailed plans for every area of the 

campus are being reviewed and put in place. This team is meeting regularly as information about the coronavirus is 

revealed. We are reviewing our infection control protocol, making an inventory of our supplies and stocking up. 

Just as we do every day, we are reminding residents, staff and visitors on proper hand hygiene to avoid transmission of 

any disease or virus, and encouraging staff to stay home if they feel sick. We are paying special attention to our 

sanitation of common areas. Additionally, we are receiving information from the Arizona Coalition for Healthcare 

Emergency Response (AzCHER), Arizona Department of Health Services (ADHS) and Maricopa County Public Health 

Department and will be working hand-in-hand with them as the situation evolves. 

The leadership team and I are being kept informed daily also by the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, World 

Health Organization and LeadingAge.  We are also in close contact with our local government agencies as well as other 

life plan communities. We will keep you regularly informed about news of the virus and how the campus is responding 

to ensure the safety of our residents and staff. Please refer to the information from the World Health Organization on 

the back of this letter – it tells you about the virus and reminds you of things you can do to help avoid transmission. 

I promise you that Beatitudes Campus is well positioned to respond to an outbreak of the virus should it occur. 

Please feel free to email BeWell@BeatitudesCampus.org if you have any questions about the virus.  

Thank you! 

My best, 

 

 

Michelle Just, President and CEO 
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